
 

 

 

 

 
City Hall        March 18, 2024 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, March 18, 2024 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Todd Reeves and Rick Towers. Vernon Sumner was 
absent. 
 
Also present was Terry Kaufman and Thomas Sipp. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the March 4, 2024 meeting as written was seconded by Todd Reeves 
and carried. 
 
Ron and Nick Andrick arrived at 6:03pm. 
 
Alan Zlatnik arrived at 6:04 pm. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH   $ 1,220.80 EFTPS-FICA   $ 2,295.34 
 EMPower Retirement         455.00 Grace Hier         150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax         605.13 KPERS       1,805.17 
 Amazon.com            46.00 Bay Bridge Administrators, LLC    1,923.89 
 Evergy             47.99 U.S. Post Office         242.00 
 Alan Zlatnik       1,795.53 Taylor Morelli      1,077.12 
 Lisa Stum       1,462.97 Randall Anderson     1,193.49 
 Chance Stum       1,308.06 Douglas Schreiner        775.05 
 Harry Hammer III         356.65 Tina Dick      1,103.50 
 Jacob Akin          139.82 Thomas Sipp      1,847.25 
 Aramark          184.58 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks    7,348.46 
 CC’s Candel Shop           75.96 Continental Research Corp       280.19 
 Cori & Allen Hare           75.96 Doug’s Pharmacy            7.98 
 Gray’s Auto Repair           41.14 Kalos, Inc.         185.05 
 Kansasland Tire          704.96 Ks Dept Children & Families       815.92 
 MARC             70.75 Salisbury Construction & Indust       110.70 
 State Industrial Products        362.93 AFLAC          427.46 
 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply        144.95 Evergy       1,768.13 
 The Topeka Metro News          29.05 Universal Chemical LLC        433.67 
 Kansas Gas Service         283.57  Casy’s          937.40 
  TOTAL      34,139.57 



Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $34,139.57 was seconded by Rick Towers and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda with the addition of Terry Kaufman was seconded by Dan Glotzbach 
and carried. 
 
Terry Kaufman was present to provide the City Council with information on recent actions by the Shawnee County 
Planning Commission regarding wind and solar farms. No action was taken. 
 
Mayor reported that the City was receiving quotes for employee health insurance. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on tornado damage to roof of water pump house, problems with water 
meter at 123 Adrian after water was turned off/on by unauthorized individual and safety inspection conducted by 
the Kansas Department of Labor.  
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that the fire department had been called to put out fire at forestry dump over the 
weekend and requested guidance from council regarding burning at dump. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik confirmed that debris piled along Toadstrangler Trail had been removed. 
 
Police Chief Thomas Sipp reported on response from KDOT regarding updating of crosswalks on Highway 24, 
new camera system at the police station, response during and after tornado and request for additional street light. 
 
Council had discussion regarding structure damaged by fire at 416 Navarre. Mayor to consult with City Attorney. 
 
Mayor reported on meeting scheduled to discuss tornado sirens. 
 
Mayor noted that Planning Commission meeting scheduled for 5:00pm had not been held as application for 
zoning change at 321 Navarre had been withdrawn. 
 
Council discussed email from Midwest Coating regarding roof repairs at City Hall. Council approved proceeding 
with repairs with estimated cost of $700.00. 
 
Utility superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that Shawnee County brought out drone to check water storage tower 
for any damage after tornado.  
 
Motin by Todd Reeves to adjourn was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


